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Thought for the Week: He who receives a benefit should never forget it; he who bestow should never remember it. Pierre Charron

Warren
Weekly

TOP SPELLER

Salamonie School conducted a spelling bee on Jan. 18. The
spelling bee was open for all middle school students. Our
Champion Winner was Walter Hacker (right), 8 grade, and our
runnerup was Cora Hill (left). Congratulations to bothstudents!

HISTORY BOOK

The Warren Pharmacy has just
received autographed copies
of My Town and Yours,
Remembering the Past a
history book of the greater
Warrenarea writtenby Dennis
Stroud. This informative 71
page compilation of stories
and pictures is only Twenty
dollars ($20.00).

POPCORN FEST MEETING

It doesn’t seem possible, but
the time is upon us to start
planning the 2011 Popcorn
Festival. It will be the 39th
Annual and it will held August
11-13
The first meeting will be held

Tuesday, February 8th,
6:30pm at theVanBurenLion’s
Club.

Please invite all to come join
in on planning the 2011 Van
Buren Popcorn Festival.

Remember, you can always

visit: http://
www.popcornfestival.org/

PROS LUNCH

Just a reminder that PROS
(Parents Reaching Out at
Salamonie School) is hosting a
Sunday Lunch at the Knight
Bergman Center in Warren on
Sunday, January 30th from
11AM-1PM. The menu, which
is generously prepared by
Kim’s Katered Affair and
Salamonie parents and staff,
includes ham, beef & noodles,
chicken & noodles, lasagna,
meatballs, hot dogs, mashed
potatoes, rolls, corn, green
beans, applesauce, assorted
salads and desserts. The cost
is $8.00 for adults, $4.00 for
kids age 6-12 and children 5 &
under are FREE! In the past
funds generated from this
lunch have been used for
recess equipment,
scholarships and

improvements to the
Salamonie School woods. We
hope you will be able to come
enjoy lunch with us this
Sunday!

SPAGHETTI SUPPER

The Southern Wells boys
Baseball team is having a
spaghetti supper on Friday,
February4thintheHighSchool
café from 5-7p.m. Tickets are
$6.00 for adults, $4.00 for kids
5-12 and kids 4 and under are
free. Please see a Raider
Baseball player or call the
school at 765-728-5534 for
tickets. All proceeds benefit
the baseball team. Thank you
so much!

SHOOTING SPORTS

The Huntington County 4-H
Shooting Sports program
begins on Sunday, January 30
with the first classroom
meeting for the 4-H Pistol
discipline from 2:00-4:30 pm
in the Family Living Building,
Hier’s Park, Huntington. 4-H
members interested in taking
the pistol classes and parents
must complete and sign the
necessary enrollment forms
and pay the $20 registration
fee no later than the January
30th classroom meeting.
Other 4-H Shooting Sports
discipline classroom meetings
include:

Rifle – Tuesday, February 1,
6-8 pm, Sportsman Club,
Warren
Shotgun – Tuesday, March 8,

6-8 pm, Family Living Building,
Hier’s Park, Huntington

Muzzleloader – Tuesday,
April 12, 6-8, Sportsman Club,
Warren

Archery – mid-March,
location to be announced

The 4-H Shooting Sports
program is designed to teach
safeuseof archery andfirearm
equipment while helping
youth grow in a variety of life
skills. There is a $20
registration fee for each
discipline which must be paid
at the time of enrollment.
Shooting Sports leaders and
the Extension Office have
copies of the necessary
enrollment forms and forms
must be completed no later
than the first scheduled
meeting of each respective
discipline. All 4-H Shooting
sports classes are under the
direction of 4-H adult
volunteers who have been
certified through the State 4-
H Shooting Sports program
and Purdue University. Goals
of this 4-H program include:

- Promoting the highest
standards of safety,
sportsmanship, and ethical
behavior, including sound
decision making;

- Teaching safe and
responsible use of firearms
and archery equipment, self-
discipline and concentration;

- Strengthening families
through part icipation in
lifelong recreational activities;
- Enhancing the development

of self-concept, character and
personal growth through safe,
educational and socially
acceptable involvement in
shooting activities;

- Encouraging responsible,
self-directed and productive
members of society;
- Encouraging participation in

natural resources and related
natural science programs by

exposing participants to the
content through shooting,
hunting and related activities;
- Exposing youth to the broad

array of vocational andlifelong
hobbies related to the
shooting sports.

For more information about
the Huntington County 4-H
Shooting Sports program,
including enrollment and
registration information,
contact Purdue Extension –
HuntingtonCounty Office, 354
N Jefferson – Suite 202,
Huntington, phone 260-358-
4826 or email
laldridg@purdue.edu.

RED CROSS CLASSES

The American Red Cross of
Northeast Indiana announces
the following Health & Safety
classes in Huntington during
the month of February.

Adult, Child, and Infant CPR
& First Aid
- Saturday, February 12 from

8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Adult, Child, and Infant CPR
- Saturday, February 12 from

8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Adult, Child, and Infant CPR

Review
- Monday, February 7 from

5:30 p.m. – 9:30 p.m.
Babysitter’s Training
- Saturday, February 19 from

9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
AED (automated external

defibrillator) is offered as an
add on at the conclusion of
any CPR or first aid class and
takes approximately 1-1 ½
hours to complete. Other
classes also available. Call for
complete pricing information.
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KUDOS, KICKS & KARATS

MEMBER FDIC

Warren Community
Banking Center
450 Bennett Dr.

260-375-4550 or 888-758-3111

Strong & Secure Since 1947
www.marklebank.com

Serving Warren &
Liberty Center

375-2111

Your
"InternetConnection"

D & D BIKE
Over 200 in Stock
Phone 375-3828 or
1-800-356-4440

Downtown Warren

CITIZENS
TELEPHONE

CORP.

Zeller Construction

Owner: Larry Highley

375-3477 or 260/359-2331
Pole Barns, New Homes,

Remodeling,Garages, Siding,
Windows & Roofing

HEYDE OIL INC.
d/b/a

Huggy Bear
Ice Cream Stop and

Huggy Bear Quik Stop
& Motel

P O Box 326
801 Htgn Ave

Warren, IN 46792

UMMH.org

260-375-2201

ASBURYCHAPEL
UNITED METHODIST

8013W 1100S - 90, Montpelier
Phillip Freel Jr, Pastor

Worship ............................... 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

Wed Evening Carry-in & Fellowship

......................................6:30 p.m.

BANQUO CHRISTIAN CHURCH
8294S 900W 35

Brad Kelly, Pastor
Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:30 a.m.

Wed. Bible Study ..................6:30 p.m.
Thurs. Kings Kids ..................6:30 p.m.
BYG Youth Svc. (2&4Sun.) .. 6:00 p.m.
CWF Ladies (3 Tue) ..............6:00 p.m.

BOEHMER UNITED METHODIST
Rev. Barry Humble, Pastor
Jerome Markley, S.S. Supt.

Sunday Worship ................... 9:30a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:30a.m.

CENTRALCHRISTIANCHURCH
Van Buren, Indiana 765-934-2199

Pastor - Heath Jones
Youth Leaders - Kelly Jones

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:40 a.m.
Adult Bible Study ........... Sun 6:30p.m.

Youth Group ...................... Sun 6:00p.m.

Handicap Accessible
Little Panther Preschool 765.934.2099

HEALING WATERS MINISTRY —
MAJENICA

Pastor Richard Evans
260/224-3376

Sunday Service ...................10:30 a.m.
Wednesday ...........................7:00 p.m.

DILLMANUNITED BRETHREN
8888S 1100W-90, Warren 375-2779

Dick Case, Pastor
Sun - 1st Worship Service..... 8:15a.m.

Sunday School.............9:30a.m.
2nd Worship Service ....10:30a.m.

HANFIELD UNITED METHODIST
101 N 400 E - Marion 765/664-8726

Timothy Helm, Senior Pastor
1st Worship............................9:00 a.m.

2nd Worship.........................10:30 a.m.

HERITAGE POINTE
Sunday Morning Worship ......9:30 a.m.
OTHER SERVICES BY ANNOUNCEMENT

Tues, Thurs, Fri & Sat
Chapel Services ....................9:00 a.m.

THE NEW BEGINNING
SR 218, 2 1/8 mile west of Poneto

Steve Sutton, Pastor
765/728-2065 for more info

Sunday Worship....................10:30a.m.

ThursdayPrayer Meeting ...... 7:00 p.m.

NEW HOPE MINISTRIES
9019 E 300 S - Warren Indiana

Jim Graham, Pastor

260/494-6753 260/489-1456
260/375-4224

Sunday School ............................... 9:30am

Morning Worship ...................... 10:30am

HILLCREST
CHURCH OFTHE NAZARENE

375-2510
Rev Mark Davis

Bus Service 375-2510
www.hillcrestnazchurch.org

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship....................6:00 p.m.
Youth Group (Wed.)...............6:00 p.m.
Wed. Midweek Service...........6:30 p.m.

SOLID ROCK UNITED METHODIST
227 N Main St, Warren, IN

375-3873
Kathy Newton, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Worship Service ..................10:00 a.m.

LANCASTER WESLEYAN
468-2411

Doug Sharrard, Pastor

David Thrift, S.S. Supt.
Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

Wednesday:
CYC/Teen/Adult Meetings .... 7:00 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER BAPTIST CHURCH
694-6622

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Fellowship ............................. 9:55a.m.

Worship .............................. 10:15a.m.
Wed. Bible Study ................. 7:00 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER
UNITED METHODISTCHURCH

Pastor Devin Cook
Morning Worship ...................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.

MCNATTUNITED METHODIST
375-4359

Bill VanHaften, Pastor
Lois Slusher, Supt.

Coffee Fellowship..................8:30 a.m.
Worship ................................9:15 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

Bible Study - Wed. ............... 7:00 p.m.

MT. ETNA UNITED METHODIST
260/468-2148

Tony Johnson - Pastor

Trad. Worship ..................... 9:00 a.m.
Mdrn Worship ..................... 10:30 a.m.
Fellowship .......................... 10:00 a.m.

MOUNTETNA WESLEYAN
Rev. Charles Dederick, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening ...................6:00 p.m.
Mid-Week (Wed) ..................6:00 p.m.

PLUM TREE
UNITED CHURCH OFCHRIST

375-2691

Dr. Jeane Spoor, Pastor
Sunday School .....................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

SALAMONIE
CHURCH OFBRETHREN

468-2412
Mel Zumbrun, Pastor

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Church School .....................10:45a.m.

UNITED CHURCH OFCHRIST
375-2102

Pastor Scott Nedberg
Sunday Worship................... 9:30 a.m.
Junior Church .................... 10:00 a.m.

Sunday School .................. 10:30 a.m.
Communion 1st Sunday of the Month

VB CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE
765/934-3321 Parsonage

Jeff Wass, Pastor
Sunday School ................... 9:30 a.m.

Adult Worship .....................10:30 a.m.

Children’s Church ............... 10:30a.m.
Evening Praise Hour.............. 6:00p.m.
Hour of Power (Wed) ........... 7:00p.m.

VB UNITED METHODISTCHURCH
765-934-1431

Pastor Blake J. Neff
Worship Service .................. 9:30 a.m.

Sunday School .................. 10:30a.m.
Jr/Sr High FLOCK (Sun)........ 6:00 p.m.
Prayer-Bible Study (Thur).... 7:00 p.m.
UMW 2nd Wed .................... 7:00 p.m.

www.vanburenumc.org

WARRENCHURCH OFCHRIST
375-3022

Ethan T Stivers, Minister
Nathan Ratcliff, Youth Minister

Tara Bower and Melinda Haynes -
Secretaries

Shanna Fortney, Bible School Supt.

www.warrenchurchofchrist.org
Fellowship ..............................9:15 a.m.
Worship & Communion ...........9:30 a.m.

Sunday School ...............11 to 11:40 a.m.
Youth:
K-5th grade, Mon ..................... 4-5pm

Jr/Sr Hi, Sunday ......................... 6-7pm
TNT, Thur ................................... 6-8pm

WARREN1STBAPTISTCHURCH
Corner of N. Wayne & Matilda Sts.

Rev. Bill Fisher, Pastor of
Preaching and Discipleship

Rev. Robert Bothast, Pastor of

Family Life
Lori Buzzard, S.S. Supt.

Sunday School .....................9:00 a.m.

Sunday Worship ................10:00 a.m.

WARREN WESLEYAN CHURCH
375-2330 6th & Nancy Sts. Warren

Rev. Allen Laws, Pastor

Wesley Welch, Supt.
Sunday School .....................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:15 a.m.

Wednesday Prayer Service..7:00p.m.
www.warrenwesleyan.com

FARRVILLE COMMUNITY CHURCH
11044 E 200 N, Marion, IN

765-934-3609
Pastor - Dan Metz

Sunday Worship........................ 10:30 am
Sunday School Classes ................9:30 am
Youth Group ...............................6:00 pm

Sunday Adult Bible Study............ 6:00 pm
Thurs. Bible Study .......................7:00 pm

NEW THINGS TO BE THANKFUL FOR AS WE BEGIN THIS NEW

YEAR

by V Neil Wyrick
The New Year has already put some ragged edges around our
resolutions because, yes, we are human. But perhaps that is
why we ought to review and renew them and keep on doing
that every so many days or weeks through the rest of the year.
I just did that with my second new year list, a list not so much
of doing deeds as working on being more thankful for what I
have and what I have trained myself to be thankful for (Yes, we
need to train to keep a thankful spirit alive and running on all
full cylinders)

When you have read my list add to it with some of your own.
1. I am grateful for anytime I create a shadow because it

reminds me that I am out and about in the open air and
sunshine.
2. A friend told me the other day that he was thankful for his

gasoline cap because otherwise his gasoline would slosh all
over the place. I got to thinking of a whole lot of things we take
for granted such as the ability to toast a slice of bread, freeze
ice cream and create so many different delicious chocolate
concoctions, which is basically bitter until we make it so
delightfully sweet by adding sugar.

3. Mark Twain once said, “I can live for two months on one
good compliment.” So yes, I am thankful for people who take
the time to say nice things to me or about me, and my ability to
remember to do the same.
4. Have you stopped to think how long your shoe laces would

last if there weren’t those little pieces of plastic at the ends to
keep them from unraveling? Be thankful! And what about
those arrows that give you the proper directions for inserting
batteries? Be thankful.

5. Be grateful for paper because it is that wonderful stuff
books and newspapers and magazines are made of. There is
still nothing like the feel of a good book or newspapers or
magazine in hand.
And yes, I’m thankful for people like you who read my articles.

Announce your
• Engagement • Wedding

• Anniversary • Birth
in the Warren Weekly for FREE

Email: wwkly@citznet.com Fax: 260/375-7007
Mail: PO Box 695 Warren



Friday, January 28, 2011 WARREN WEEKLY 3

AREA NEWS

Community Calendar
Items listed here are open to the public. If there is an admission

charge or items are for sale or a donation is necessary, there is a one-
time $5 fee to be listed. Events can be listed for as long as 6 months.
(If an event is cancelled, please notify WW.) Only event, place, time,
and sponsor, for events in Warren, and the surrounding area will be
listed.
Jan 30 Sunday Lunch at KBC - 11-1 Sponsored by PROS
Feb 2 Ground Hog Day
Feb 2 Warren Chamber of Commerce, noon, Assembly Hall
Feb 2 Van Buren Town Council, 7 p.m.
Feb 12 Lincoln’s Birthday
Feb 14 VALENTINE’S DAY
Feb 14 Warren Town Council, 6:30 p.m. Assembly Hall
Feb 16 Van Buren Town Council, 7 p.m.
Feb 21 President’s Day
Feb 21 KBC Board Meeting, 5:30 p.m., at KBC
Bread of Life Food Pantry - Wed 2 - 4:00pm & 6 - 8:00p.m. at KBC
Bargain Basement - Friday & Saturday 9 - 4 at KBC ; Cancer Support
Group - 3rd Tuesday 6:30-8p.m. at Bluffton Regional South Campus

KENNEDY’S INC.
HEATING • COOLING • PLUMBING
• COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATION

Whatever it Takes 214 E 2nd St, Marion IN

• $5900 20 Point Inspection on Any Heating Equipment
• or 10 Year Parts and Labor on Any Bryant Product

through February

Call Us Today 765-664-5578

Fresh/Silk Flowers Music Boxes
Green/Blooming Plants Stuffed Animals

Gifts/Greeting Cards Balloons/Party Supplies
and much more!

PJ's Flower & Gift Shop
M-T-W-F 9-5; Th & S 9-12
114 N Wayne St, Warren

(260)375-2702

100 DAYS

January 20, Salamonie 1st graders celebrated 100 days of
school! Both Mrs. Pinkerton & Mrs. Swaidner, First Grade
Teachers, supplied 100 balloons for their students to pop in
celebration.

SMALL FARMING

Did you ever want a few
chickens or a horse on your
property? Have you been
curious about what it takes to
own goats, sheep, pigs, or
cows. Come and learn at this
new class series. The back to
basics: a Novice’s guildto farm
animal series is designed for
aspiring small farmer, land
owner, or 4- H’er interested in
owning farm animals. There
has beenanupsurgein interest
in owning farm animals, this
class will address some of the
challenges someone new to
farm animals might have. We
will be covering goat, sheep,
cattle, chickens, horses, and
swine. The goal of this series is
to inform the novice owner
about the latest information
and trends related to common
livestock animals found on
small farms. We will cover a
different animal group each
week for 5 weeks starting
February 14, 2011. This series
will discuss proper care for
each type of animal. Learn
what it takes to own live-stock
and the impact on your
lifestyle. Learn about housing,
care breeding, and uses of the
different animals your
interested in owning. Learn
tips andtrick from experts that
can save you time and money.
Learn how to avoid costly

mistakes that can lead to a
bad experience owning
livestock. Find out what
equipment it necessary when
taking care of your animals.
Discover what you can expect
out of youranimals. Eachweek
we will be discussing a
different animal group: Feb 14
– Goats and Sheep, Feb 21 –
Cattle for you property, Feb
28 - All about chickens, March
7 – A Home for Horses and
March 14 – Swine Guidance.
The time is 6:00 pm—8:30 pm
for each session. You can
attend all 5 programs for $50
or you can pick and choose for
$15 a session. Dead line for
registration is February 7.
Second person from the same
farm is free. For further
information, please call
Purdue Extension Blackford
County at 765-348-3213.

BLOOD DRIVE

Huntington University’s Joe
Mertz Center for Volunteer
Service will host a blood drive
from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. Feb. 2 in
the upper level of the
Habecker Dining Commons.

The Joe Mertz Center hosts
four blood drives each year in
conjunctionwiththeAmerican
Red Cross.

Individuals who are
interested in donating blood
may register online at
www.givelife.org or in person

in the dining commons at
Huntington University. Walk-
ins are also acceptable, but
everyone participating must
have a photo ID. The blood
drive is open to the public.

The JMC is also asking for
volunteers to help on the day
of the drive.

DAFFODIL DAYS

For more than 35 years, the
American Cancer Society
Daffodil Days® program has
been making a difference in
the fight against cancer and
providinghopeforthosefacing
the disease. Although Daffodil
Days involves offering
daffodils to donors every
spring in appreciation for their
contributions, it is about more
than just giving beautiful
flowers; it is an opportunity to
share hope for a world with
less cancer and more
birthdays, where cancer never
steals another year from
anyone’s life.

This year’s Daffodil Days is
coming to the community
March 14 – 18. The American
Cancer Society is looking for
volunteers– anyone from
school children to corporate
CEOs – to assist in taking
requests for, packing and
delivering daffodils during
February and March at work,
in neighborhoods, in schools,
and around town.

The community has until the
end of February to place
requests for daffodils. For a
donation of $10, supporters
will receive a bouquet of fresh-
cut daffodils and, more

importantly, the knowledge
that they are helping fight
cancer. A bunch and a vase
can be purchased for $15, or
for a $25 Gift of Hope, donors
can have a large bouquet
anonymously delivered to
cancer patients currently
undergoing treatment.

Dollars raised through
Daffodil Days provide the
Society with much-needed
dollars to save lives by helping
people stay well by preventing
cancer or detecting it early;

helping people get well by
being there for them during
and after a cancer diagnosis;
by finding cures through
investment in groundbreaking
discovery;and by fighting back
by rallying lawmakers to pass
laws to defeat cancer and by
rallying communities
worldwide to join the fight.

For more information about
Daffodil Days, to place an
order or to get involved with
the program, contact 1-800-
227-2435 or cancer.org/
daffodils.

SIGMA PHI

Beta Delta Chapter of sigma
Phi Gamma held their annual
guest party, Tues January 18th

at the Sorority room in the
Knight Bergman Center.
Hostess for the evening were
Sharon Gebhart and Opal
Brubaker. Two guests were
welcomed and each member
gave a brief bio of themselves.
The game of whooppee was
played with a lot of laughter
and fun. Those member
enjoying the evening were
Sandy Eichhorn, Carol Irick,

NEXT PAGE
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Discover
the

World
on

Cable TV!

375-2115
WARRENCABLETV

Full Service Florist

Creative Designs
for all Occasions
WeddingsFunerals
HospitalsParties
Annivesaries

Balloons Also

260-375-4606
We Deliver

Mon-Fri 9-5

Sat 9-12

1 mile East of
Warren on 1000S

(3rd St. Ext.)

Warren
Pharmacy

260/375-2135

It pays to visit the

Your
Home Health Care

Specialists

Ankle Braces
Knee Braces

$100 off
exp 02.11.11

MORE PAGE 3
Beth Ostermeyer, Claudia
Boxell, Tara Korporal, Jenny
Plummer, Kathy Ralston,
Susan Ralston , Sondra Zabel
and the guests. Next party will
be February 15th.

On June 22, 1974 at 2 p.m. a
lot of numbers became extinct
in Warren. That’s when
customers from Citizens
Telephone Corp. untied their
phones and for the first time
in 70 years, switched from
operator to dial service. Until
that day, Warren had been the
only Telephone Company in
Indiana still using “Central”-
with operators and a 740-
space switchboard.

Some of the numbers
vanishing were Warren
number 1. That number
belonged to Miles Furniture.
For over 50 years that number
had been with that building.
Possibly could be the building
once housed the telephone
company’s office on the
second floor. Warren number
6 belonged to Hethcote’s
Standard Station. Cline Click
Lumber passedout nail aprons
withtheirnumber 64 stenciled
on them. I still have one of
those.

There were some problems
with not having dial phones. If
you wereout of townand tried
to tell the operator your
number was 6 they would

laugh and ask “What is the
rest of the number?” Other
problems were if you were out
of town shopping and wrote a
check they would ask you to
put your phone number on the
check. When you wrote
number 2 on the check they
would laughandthinkthat was
comical. My experience was
when I was in the Army trying
to call home the operator
would laugh when I told her
my number. Finely, after
learning what to do, I was able
to tell them it was a ring down
from Marion.

There were a lot of
advantages having the
operator service. The
operators became an
inexpensive secretary and
answering service. It wasn’t
unusual for customers to call
the operator and ask the time
of day or what the weather
report was goingto be. George
Bergman would let the
operator know when he was
going for coffee and would be
at the restaurant if anybody
neededhim. Callinghome, one
time, the operator told me she
hadcalledtomy motherearlier
and they were going to my
grandmothers, so she rang out
there.

The town’s elderly residents
were sorry to see the change.
For years, they had been able
to call someone by telling the
operator the person’s name.
The operators had memorized
the numbers. I am sure
anybody living inWarren, back
then, can remember their
number. Ours was 150R. What
was yours?

(Denny’s 3rd book about
Warren’s History can be
purchased at the Warren
Pharmacy. Cost is $20.00.)

DO YOU HATE YOUR

MORNINGS?
by The FlyLady,

Marla Cilley
Do you hate your mornings?
Do you wake up in a bad
mood? Do you feel like you
got up on the wrong side of
the bed? Yourmornings do not
have to be like this. All it takes
is a little thought to change
the CHAOS you have been
living in.

That little thought is as
simple as knowing what
clothes you are wearing when
you get up. If you will think
about your morning before
you actually have to face it;
your mornings will run
smoother. It all starts with a
little before bed routine.

Half the battle with your
morning has to do with you
not being prepared to start
your day. You run around in a
tizzy trying to do all those last
minute things you
procrastinatedabout thenight
before. Here is what happens
when we put something off.
Let’s start with our before bed
routines.

1. We go to bed at 1:00 or
2:00 am and have to get up at
7:00 am. We procrastinated
by not going to bed at a decent
hour. Then we can’t get up on
time.

2. After you hit the snooze
button a few times and it is
7:30 am and to get to work on
time we have to leave at 7:45
am. Now you have 15 minutes
toget dressedandout thedoor
and you have no clean clothes.
3. Not only did you go to bed

late, but you did not lay out
your clothes for tomorrow. So
there again you have
procrastinated and you are
rushing around.

4. Now you are feeling the

time crunch and the pressure
of being late to work or an
appointment again. Then the
guilt starts to pile on.

5. With the guilt comes
blamingothersandnot looking
at what our role was in our
perpetual tardiness. Then we
have martyrdom and the loud
yelling voices that just add to
the stress along with the guilt.

6. Now we are half dressed,
jumping in a car trying to put
on makeup while driving and
not paying attention to what
we are doing. Not to mention
that you have skipped
breakfast andthereis not even
time for a quick drive through
the golden arches. Well that
couldbetheonly positivething
about rushing; not time for
negative nutrition with
fast food.

7. Next thing we know the
blue lights are flashing in our
rearview mirror and we have
yet another speeding ticket to
have to explain and pay for.
8. That is, if we are lucky and

we haven’t had a car accident
with our babies in the car.

9. More money wasted all
because we procrastinated
anddidn’t goto bedina decent
hour to get up and start our
day on the right foot instead
of behind the eight ball.

Just writing this makes me
nauseated. I could not live this
way anymore. The constant
surge of adrenalin is hard on
our bodies. We have to find a
way to relieve the stress that
our procrastination causes in
our lives. Are you listening to
me! Procrastination can kill us
and maim our children. It can
be a slow painful death of our
bodies turning on us because
of the constant surge of
adrenalin with immune
dysfunction or it can bea quick
one with a car accident. You
have a choice to stop this right
now!

If I can ever get you to make
peace with your mornings by
establishing a few simple

habits in your life; you will
nevergoback tolivingthisway.
The calmness of the mornings
will start you out on a firm and
steady pace for your whole
day.

Before you go to bed:
1. Gather up the items you

will need for tomorrow and
put them by your front door.

2. Check your calendar for
tomorrow’s appointments

3. Lay out your clothes for
tomorrow

4. Brush and floss your teeth
and wash your face.
5. Go to bed at a decent hour,

this way you will feel like
getting up!

When you get up in the
morning:
1. Get dressed as soon as your

feet hit the floor
2. Swish and Swipe the

bathroom while you are
getting dressed.

3. Eat Breakfast, drink water
and take your supplements
and medications
4. Gather up the items to take

with you.
5. Do not wait till the late

moment to leave your home.
It is OK to be early.

These simple habits will
change your life. The main
thing you have to do is go to
bed at a decent hour so you
will have the energy to get
started on your day. You can
do this.

Are you ready to FLY though
your day with a simple Before
Bed Routine and Morning
routine starting you off on a
calm note?
FormorehelpgettingridofyourCHAOS,

check out her website and join her free
mentoringgroupat www.FlyLady.netor
her book, Sink Reflections published by
RandomHouseandher NewYork Times
Best Selling book, Body Clutter
published by Simon and Schuster.
Copyright 2010 Marla Cilley Used by
permission in this publication.
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CUPP

Pauline M.
Cupp, 88,of
Hartford City,
IN, passed
away at 12:05
AM, on Thursday, January 20,
2011 at Bridgewater Centre in
Hartford City, IN.

She was born on Friday,
November 17, 1922, in
Pennville, IN. Mrs. Cupp
worked for Montpelier Glove
Company-Montpelier and
Blackford Canning. Mrs. Cupp
was formerly of Montpelier
and had lived most of her life
in the Keystone area. She
attended Cornerstone
Community Church of the
Nazarene in Montpelier, IN.

She married Arthur Cupp on
December 3, 1944 in
Montpelier, Indiana. Arthur
passed away on October 27,
1998.

She was the daughter of the
late Grover Cleveland and the
late Stella (Culver) Coleman.

Survivors include: son-
Wayne (Wife, Cindy) Cupp of
Fenton, Mich.; daughter-
Barbara (husband, Robert)
Stanfield of Warren, Ind.;
brother in law-Marvin
Hartman of Warren, Ind.;
11grandchildren and 5 great
grand children.

She was preceded in Death
by: husband-Arthur Cupp;

parents-Grover Cleveland and
Stella (Culver) Coleman;
sisters-Nina Hartman,
Margaret Yates and Edith
Baker; brothers-Jesse
Coleman, Herman Coleman,
Vic Coleman, Thurman
Coleman and David Coleman
and a grandson-Torrence
Elliott.

Arrangements were handled
by Walker & Glancy Funeral
Home, 109 West Windsor
Street, Montpelier, Ind., where
Family and Friends gathered
to share and remember
Sunday, January 23, 2011. A
Service to Celebrate Pauline’s
Life was held on Sunday with
Pastor Bill Van Haften
officiating. Interment was at
Brookside Cemetery in
Montpelier, Ind.

HUBER

E v e l y n
W i l l e n e
Huber, age81,
of Warren
died on
Wednesday,
January 19,
2011 at Heritage Pointe in
Warren.

Mrs. Huber was born in
Johnson County, Indiana on
July21,1929tothelateWilliam
Frederick AlexanderandPansy
Opal (Smithey) Alexander.

She graduated from

Whiteland High School and
married Joseph Caleb Huber
on February 4, 1950 at the
Robert’s Park Memorial
Methodist Church in
Indianapolis . She was a
mother and homemaker.

Survivors include: Husband,
Joseph Huber of Warren, Son,
Bill and Maria Huber of
Marysville, Ohio, Daughter,
Mary and Peter Steuer of
Ennis, Texas, Daughter, Jane
and Lauro deBarros of
Arlington, Virginia, 7
grandchildren and 3 great-
grandchildren.

She was preceded in death
by her son, Thomas Huber,
died April 11, 1984.
Graveside memorial services

and burial will be held at a
later date at Forrest Hill
Cemetery in Greencastle,
Indiana.

In lieu of flowers, preferred
memorials may be sent to the
American Cancer Society, 111
East Ludwig Road, Suite 105,
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46825.

ZIEGLER

D orothy
Z i e g l e r ,
V a n
B u r e n ,
returned
peacefully
into the loving arms of
Heavenly Father on Jan. 19,

2011 at the age of 98.
She will be GREATLY missed!

Dorothy was a BELOVED &
CHERISHED wife, mother,
sister grandmother, great
grandmother and friend. She
touched the lives and hearts
of all the people she met and
truly madea differenceintheir
lives! Her family feels very
blessed to have been
influenced by her strong moral
character, love and ideas. Her
love and devotion to family,
friends and to her Lord and
Savior were a great example.
During her declining years and
up to the time of her passing,
she was ALWAYS kind,
considerate and appreciated
for everything anyone did for
her. Her pride and joy was her
family and her pet Yorkie, Taz.
Hewas herconstant andloving
little companion.

Dorothy was born in Van
Buren to John and Gertrude
Wright on Aug. 13, 1912. She
was an identical twin to
Delores. Shehad three sisters,
Helen, Delores and Ruth, and
one brother, John Scott, Jr.
Dorothy married Lawrence
FranklinZeigler, whopreceded
her in death.

She is survived by her three
lovingchildren, JulieHenschen
(Keith) of Salt Lake City, Utah,
Jim Zeigler (Shari) of Sparks,
Nev. and Lawrence Zeigler, Jr.
of Reno, Nev.; five

grandchildren and eight great-
grandchildren.

After her children were in
school, she went back to
school and became a
beautician. She operated and
owned her own business in
Reno, Nev. She continued
working into her early 80’s.
She enjoyed working
crossword puzzles, reading
and playing cards. She was an
avid sports fan of football and
basketball. She lived life to
the fullest and certainly
enjoyed it! The “wonderful
memories” she gave us will
live on and be forever
treasured and cherished! She
was an inspiring example of
love and commitment.
Dorothy had lived in Reno,
Nev. for 50 years.

Funeral services will be held
at Ferguson & Glancy Funeral
Home, Van Buren, IN, on
Thursday, January 27, 2011 at
2:00 p.m. with Rev. Blake Neff
officiating. Visitation will be
from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. at
the funeral Home. Burial will
follow at the Van Buren
Cemetery, Van Buren, IN.

MORE GENEALOGY PAGE 8
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AREA NEWS CONTINUED

Compliments of Dr. Kevin J. DeaKyne DDS, PC
A MetLife and Delta Dental Provider

470 Bennett Dr Suite A • PO Box 307, Warren, IN (800)236-0891

NATIONAL TOOTHACHE DAY!
February 9th is National Toothache Day. Dr Kevin J DeaKyne’s
dental office wants to see happy patients and healthy teeth and
gums. For the month of February if you are having a tooth-
ache, broken tooth, sore under a denture, we are offering a FREE
consultation/exam for your dental roblem. (X-rays are not in-
cluded in offer).

At Dr. DeaKyne’s we want to keep the Sparkle in Your Smile.
Located at 470 Bennett Dr, Suite A, Warren or call us at

260-375-2626 or 800-236-0891.

T TH TIPS
By: Dr. Kevin J DeaKyne DDS, PC

CERVICAL HEALTH

As Hoosiers start working on
making positive changes in
2011, state health officials
urge women to make getting a
pap smear part of any New
Year’s resolution to be
healthier.

“It is important to have
regular pap smears (also
known as pap tests) because
they can often detect
abnormal changes in cells
before they have become
malignant,” said Erin Triplett,
director of the Breast and
Cervical Cancer Program.
“Early detection is imperative
topreventing cervical cancer.”
An estimated 12,000 women

in the United States could
develop cervical cancer in
2011, with more than 4,000
womenpotentially dyingofthe
disease, according to the
American Cancer Society.

According to the CDC,
approximately six out of 10
women diagnosed with
cervical cancer either have
never received a pap smear or
have not been tested in the
past five years. In Indiana, the
reported cervical cancer
screening rate for 2010 was
73.7 percent, according to the
National Women’s Law
Center.

Genital human
papillomavirus (also called
HPV) is the most common
sexually transmittedinfection.
There are more than 40 HPV
typesthatcaninfectthegenital
areas of males and females.
These HPV types can also
infect the mouth and throat.
Most people who become

infected with HPV do not even
know they have it.
Triplett says at least half of all

sexually activepeoplewillhave
HPVatsomepoint intheirlives.
For approximately 90 percent
of infected women, the virus
is either cleared by the body
or becomes undetectable
within two years; however,
persistent infectionwith“high-
risk” types of HPV can cause
cell changes that, if left
untreated, can lead to cervical
cancer.

Health officials recommend
women begin getting annual
pap smears at the age of 18.
After the age of 30, if women
have had three consecutive
negative pap smears, then the
screenings can decrease to
once every three years. As
always, it is recommended
that women talk to their
primary health care provider
about screening and
vaccination recom-
mendations.

“Successful education,
screening and an
immunization program for
women, youth and
adolescents could help
eliminatecervical cancer inthe
United States in our lifetime,”
says Morgan McGill, director
of the Office of Women’s
Health. “The message of
cervical health is an important
one for women to hear
because knowing the facts can
be life-changing at any age.”

According to the CDC, two
forms of the virus, HPV 16 and
HPV 18, account for morethan
70 percent of all cervical
cancer cases. A vaccine is
available to prevent the high-
risk types of HPV. The three-
dose series is recommended
for females ages 11 through
26.

“Abstinence is the only 100
percent way to prevent HPV.
However, we recommend
young women get vaccinated
for HPV before they become
sexually active,” said Triplett.
“It’s important for parents
know what options are
available to protect their
daughters in the future.”
Resources for parents on how

to talk to their kids about sex
can be found on the Indiana
RESPECT Website at:
www.indianarespect.com.

To help inform the public
about the HPV vaccine Indiana
University, in collaboration
with the Kristen Forbes EVE
Foundation, recently launched
the new Cervical Cancer-Free
Indiana initiative.

“In 2011, we plan to partner
with the locally-based Kristen
Forbes EVE Foundation to
educate parents and medical
providers statewide about the
opportunity to eradicate
cervical cancer through the
HPV vaccine and regular
cervical cancer screening,”
said Gregory Zimet, PhD, a
professor of pediatrics and
clinical psychology in the IU
School of Medicine’s Section
of Adolescent Medicine and
co-director of the Cancer
Prevention and Control
Program at the Indiana
University Melvin and Bren
Simon Cancer Center.
Triplett says the Indiana State

Department of Health
appreciates the steps the
Indiana General Assembly has
taken to address cervical
cancer prevention by
improving access to
preventive screenings,
particularly for underserved
women. In addition, the
legislature has supported
efforts to increase awareness
about human papillomavirus

(HPV), the HPV vaccine, and
the virus’ link to cervical
cancer.
The Breast & Cervical Cancer

Program provides access to
breast and cervical cancer
screenings, diagnostic testing,
and treatment for
underserved and under-
insured women who qualify
for services. To find out if you
qualify for this program, call
the Indiana Family Helpline at
(800) 433-0746.

TOP FIVE WAYS TO PREPARE

FOR A PENDING LAYOFF

While the economy is showing
signs of improvement, times
are still tough. If you sense
that you could be facing a
potential layoff, preparing
ahead of time as much as you
can will help ease that time of
transition. Get ready now with
these tips from the Federal
Citizen Information Center:

1. Take an honest look at
your finances and see where
you and your family can cut
back on spending. Consider
the pros and cons of more
dramatic financial moves, like
withdrawing early from your
401K. It can really help you
cope short team while your
income is low, but could have
serious penalties that don’t
make it worth it in the long-
run.

2. While doing the best you
can to stretch a buck, it’s also
time to review and update
your resume. As you do,
remember that your cover
letter is a potential employer’s
first opportunity to see how
well you can showcase your
skills. Remember totailoreach
letter to the specific needs of
the position. If you haven’t

heard from the company after
two weeks, follow-up with an
email or phone call to check
the status of your
application—it shows that you
are sincerely interested.
3. If you’re going to be out of

work, health care is a concern.
Be sure to know all of your
options, including purchasing
COBRA, which could keep you
and your family covered for
an additional 18 months. Also,
youmay beeligible fora health
coveragetax credit which pays
80% of health insurance
premiums for qualified
families and individuals.
4. Useyour imaginationwhen

seeking new opportunities.
Have you considered starting
your own business, or working
for the government? Use
USA.gov’s Jobs and Education
page to show you what you
need to do to become your
own boss, or work for Uncle
Sam.

5. If you think you may lose
your job, consider using the
spare time you may have in
the future to help others by
volunteering or mentoring.
You’ll be surprisedhow helpful
your skills are those in need.
Also, it’s a great environment
to network and meet new
people.

It’s never easy to face the
reality that you could loseyour
job, but using these resources
from the Federal Citizen
Information Center can help
youget back on your feet more
quickly and get you ahead of
the competition in the event
of a layoff.

PLEASE READ

& RECYCLE
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Send in your ad today!

Please PRINT your ad and Phone Number carefully.
Name:______________________________________________
Yourad:____________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
Phone Number: _____________________________________
Run my ad ______ times Enclosed is $ _______________

Payment must accompany order.

RATES
20 words $3.50. Each word over 20 words is $.10 per word. Each
additional insertion is the same price as the first time.
Send in your ad -- include name, address, and phone number (for our
records) and number of times you wish ad to run. We reserve the right to
edit all ads. Send to: WARREN WEEKLY, P O Box 695, Warren, IN 46792,
OR drop off at PJ's Flower and Gift, Downtown Warren by 10 a.m. on
Tuesday for the Friday edition.

EXAMPLE
For Sale -- 1986 Ford Fairlane, 4 door, power steering and brakes,
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

10321 N. Victory, Warren. Phone 260-000-0000.

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

BARGAINBASEMENT
Fall & Winter Clothes are here!

$5 Bag Sale
Pants - Buy 2 get 1 FREE!
Open 9am-4pm Fridays

and Saturdays.
Come check us out. T

DEWEESE SOFT WATER AND
APPLIANCE

A Technetic dealer 375-3828 T*

WARE-BRANDON
MONUMENTS

Serving the Warren Area with
markers and monuments since

1888. Owner, Pete Sorg
375-2705. Associate Mark

Vickrey, 375-3804. T*

EVALUTIONREAL ESTATE
See what is For sale in the area @

www.EvaSOLD.us
888-701-0156 T*

AMISH CREW
will do all types construction -

roofs, siding, additions, garages,
concrete, windows, pole barns,

drywall, painting, etc.
260-701-1976 T*

LICENSED CHILDCARE HOME
Lancaster SChool district -

vouchers accepted - low rates.
Call April 260.375.3360 1.28*

SCANNER SERVICE
Turn lots of stuff into digital files.

Will scan to CD or DVD
*photographs, * Photo negatives
* slide photos * tax receipts * tax

returns * you name it we can
probably scan it. Digital files can

be easily viewed on your com-
puter and shared thru emails and
websites. 10¢ per item scanned

+ disc cost. Call today -
260.375.3531 .

CLASSIFIEDS

AdamStroup,Agent

2815NJeffersonStreet
Huntington, Indiana46750-8807
Bus:260-356-2522•Fax:866-323-0025•Res:260-758-2048
Email:AdamStroup@infarmbureau.com

Auto•Home•Life •Annuities•Business•Farm
www.infarmbureau.com

Name _______________________________________

Address _____________________________________

City, State, Zip Code ___________________________
1 Year $48.00 ___ 6 Mo. $24.00 ___ 3 Mo. $12 ____

Renewal ___ or New Subscription ___
(Subscriptions mailed 1st Class)

OR
Email address ________________________________

1 Year Digital Subscription $24.00 _____
Send form and payment to:
WARREN WEEKLY • P O Box 695, Warren, IN 46792

or Email information to wwkly@citznet.com
Credit Card payments accepted through
www.Paypal.com to wwkly@citznet.com
All subscriptions must be paid in advance

WARREN WEEKLY
Subscription Order Form

SEND YOUR FAVORITE OUT-OF-TOWNER, COLLEGE

STUDENT OR RELATIVE A SUBSCRIPTION TO THE

WARREN WEEKLY. IT MAKES A TREASURED GIFT

EVERY YEAR. (SEE BELOW FOR MORE DETAILS)

FOR SALE
Seasoned Fire Wood, $50 per

rick, $65 delivered.
765/517.2794 or 765/618.3275

2.11

WANTED
Warren Area Advertising - Pre

80’s. Ashtrays, calendars,
matches,yardsticks, signs,

pictures, etc.& Lightning Five
items. Personal Collection - not

for resale. Call JohnWilliams
260.579.1829 1.28

FOR RENT
Warren downstairs apartment.
Extra large, family room with
fireplace, 1 bedroom, 2 bath.
Garage parking $750 includes

utilities. 260.417.6244
1.21 2.4

LIGHTHOUSE MISSION
THRIFT STORE

Storewide 1/2 price sale Jan 27,
29, 29 806 N Cass St, Wabash 9-4
Includes Valentine items. 1.28*

Warren
Market

StopInFor

Gas,Pizza&Deli

230 N Wayne • Warren

260-375-4766

Monday
SavoryTurkeyBreast&

Ham
Tuesday

Meatball Marinara
Wednesday

SavoryTurkeyBreast
Thursday

ItalianB.M.T.
Friday

ClassicTuna
Saturday
RoastBeef
Sunday

OvenRoastedChicken
Breast

Valid Only At:

Subway/Warren
Deli

I69 & SR 5

$2.99

BenHerr
CALLFORQUOTES

Cell:260/417-2740
260/375-3777

LawnFertilizing, New Lawns, Lawn
Rolling,Driveway Repair, PostHole

Digging,Landscaping, LawnMowing
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HYBRID HEATING & COOLING SYSTEM
Have the best of both worlds**

a 90%+ gas furnace with an electric air
source heat pump ...

Call now for more details and to save $7,000 with the
installation of this system vs. a Closed Loop Geothermal
System. GE Financing Available for a quick installation!

1-877-375-3010 OR 260-375-3010
Easily located at the Stop Light in Warren

HANNA

Mary Lou
Hanna, 95, of
Warren, IN,
passedaway at
2:45 PM, on
Wednes da y ,
January 19, 2011 at Heritage
Pointe in Warren, IN.

She was born on Thursday,
April 1, 1915, in Loda, IL. Mrs
Hanna had been a secretary
for the Onarga Illinois Nursing
Co, before being employed by
the federal government in
Baltimore, Maryland for the
Social Security Administration.
She then moved to
Washington D.C. to work for
the Bureau of Labor Statistics
and for the Reconstruction
Finance Corp. (a wartime
agency). She later worked as a
legal secretary for various
employers. She was a member
of the Tri Kappa of Warren, IN
and a member of the UM
Women. She attended Solid
Rock United Methodist
Church- Warren IN. She
married Dale E. Hanna on
December 13, 1944 in
Columbia, SC. Dale passed
away onJanuary 14, 1996. She
was the daughter of the late
John and the late Harriet
(Campbell) Smith.

Survivors include: son-
Stephen Dale Hanna of
Longmont, CO, daughter-Judy
Hanna of West Lafayette, IN.

She was preceded in Death
by: husband-Mr. Dale E.
Hanna; parents-John E. &
Harriet L. (Campbell) Smith,
and 9 brothers & sisters.

Funeral Services were held
at Glancy- H. Brown & Son
Funeral Home on Tuesday,
January 25, 2011 with Pastor
Kathy Newton officiating.
Interment was at Mt. Etna
Cemetery in Huntington, IN.

Memorials to: Solid Rock
United Methodist Church or
American Heart Association

HOLLOWAY

Martha Ferne
Holloway, 87 of
Bluffton passed
away at 4:30
a.m. Monday,
January 24, 2011 at Markle
Health & Rehab Center in
Markle, Indiana.

Ferne was born on April 20,
1923 in Wells County to Ralph

& Pauline (Kean) Starr. She
was a lifelong resident of Wells
County and graduated from
Chester Center High School
with the class of 1941. On
May 16, 1941 in Wells County
she married Joe D. Holloway.
They shared 40 years of
marriage together before he
preceded her in death on
August 26, 1981. She was a
homemaker and a devoted
mother to her family.

Ferne was elected Harrison
TownshipAssessorin1988and
served Harrison Township for
20 years before retiring in
2007. She was a active
member in the Wells County
Republican Women, where
was honored as Wells County
RepublicanWomanof theyear
in 2004. She was also a
member of the American
Legion Auxil iary and the
ChesterCenterNight Clubbers.
She also worked at the Parlor
City Country Club.

Ferne is survived by her
children; Sally Jo Tinkel of Fort
Wayne, Sara Jane (husband
Eric) Jarrett of Liberty Center,
Dan ( wife Rose) Anderson of
Bluffton, Jenelle ( Husband
Fred) Webb of Fort Wayne, Jill
(husband Kenneth)
Ellenberger of Bluffton, Jim
(Companion Jessie Hall)
Holloway of Poneto, Jerri
(husband Don) Lehman of
Craigville, Jon ( wife Carla)
Holloway of Angola, Jeff
Holloway of Bluffton, Jody
(wife Jodi) Holloway of
Bluffton and Jay ( wife Marie)
Holloway of Hartford City,
along with a sister Doris Miller
of Kimmel, Indiana and 41
grandchild, 33 great
grandchildren.
Ferne is preceded in death by

her husband Joe in 1981 and a
son, Jack Holloway in 2000.

Friends are invited to visit
with the Holloway family from
2 to 8 on Thursday at the
Thoma/Rich, Chaney & Lemler
Funeral Home in Bluffton. A

Service Celebrating Ferne’s
Life will be held at 10:30 on
Friday, January 28, 2011 in the
funeral home with calling 1
hourpriortotheservice. Burial
will follow at Stahl Cemetery.

Memorials may be made in
Ferne’s memory to Riley
Children’s Hospital, Angel’s on
Stage or to Wells County
Animal Shelter.

MITCHELL

Louise Mitchell, 88, died at
5:50 a.m. Tuesday, Jan. 18,
2011, at Ossian Health Care.

Mrs. Mitchell was born Aug.
16, 1922, inBluffton, toCharles
H. Smith and Hazel I. Miller
Smith. She was married twice.
She married Donald Brooks
Faus June15, 1946, inBluffton;
he preceded her in death Aug.
17, 1962. She married Noble
O. Mitchell July 2, 1969, in
Bluffton; he preceded her in
death Sept. 14, 2010.
Survivors include a daughter,

Janice Sue Faus of Ossian, and
three sisters, Irene Wasson of
Warren, Joyce(Robert) Decker
of Greensboro, N.C., and Joan
(Vern) Malmstrom of Visalia,
Calif.

In addition to her parents,
her first husband, and her
second husband, she was also
preceded in death by a son,
Keith Wayne Faus Mitchell,
who died in 1976, and a sister,
Maxine Booker.

Services were held at the
Goodwin Memorial Chapel.
Burial was at the Fairview
Cemetery.

EVANS

Jo Ella Evans, 76, of Bluffton,
died at 3:30 a.m. Monday, Jan.
24, 2011.
Jo Ella was born May 10, 1934

in Dayton, Ohio, to James Erlet
and Golda Journay Erlet. On
September 26, 1953 in Liberty
Center, Indiana, she married
DonaldD. Bowen;hepreceded
her in death on May 7, 1989.

On April 29, 1994 in Bluffton,
Indiana, Jo Ella married Rev.
Jual H. Evans; he survives and
resides in Bluffton.

Jo Ella worked in the Clerical
Department at Wells
Community Hospital for
eleven years retiring in 2000.
She was a 1952 graduate of
Portland High School and lived
most of her life in Adams and
Wells Counties except for four
years when she resided in
Tampa, Fla. Jo Ella was a
member of the First United
Methodist Church in Bluffton.

Surviving relatives include a
son, Michael (Sharice) Bowen
of Uniondale; a daughter, Tina
(Phil) Baumgartnerof Bluffton;
two step daughters, Judith
(Phil) Blackwell of Umatilla,
Fla. and Linda (John) Maher of
Marion; and seven
grandchildren.

She was also preceded in
death by three sisters, Donna
Murley, Betty Stults and Mary
Ann Stultz.

Calling hours will be 2 to 8
p.m. Wednesday, Jan. 26, at
Thoma/Rich, Chaney & Lemler
Funeral Home and from 9:30
to 10:30 a.m. Thursday, Jan.
27, 2011 at the First United
Methodist Church. Funeral
services will be at 10:30 a.m.
Thursday, at the church with
Pastor Cindy Osgood
officiating. Burial will be in
Fairview Cemetery.

Preferred memorials are to
the First United Methodist
Church or Family Hospice &
Palliative Care.

90TH BIRTHDAY

Sarah (Brown) Carter will
celebrate her 90th Birthday
with an Open House on
Saturday, February 5, 2011
from 2 - 6 pm. at CenterChapel
United Methodist Church,
8733 East 200 South, Marion,
IN 46953-9574.

Sarah served as cook and
head cook at the Eastbrook
School Systems, Washington
Elementary School from 1965
- 1991. She is a member of
Center Chapel United
Methodist Church. Sarah has
lived in Van Buren area since
1957.

Her children, Sam & family,
and Marcia Bryant & family
will host the event. Friends
are invited totheParty. Please
come and surprise her. She
would love to see you all. Light
refreshment will be served.
Cards can be sent to her
address, P.O. Box 527, Van
Buren, IN 46991.
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